
Amended Minutes 

Eyota Township Special Meeting 

October 4, 2019 

 

Present:  B, Halvorson, J. Schumann, D. O'Neill 

 

Guest:  J. Schoenfelder 

 

The board met to do visual inspection for requests from landowners to 

install an additional field driveways on their property. 

Item 1:  J. Schoenfelder met with the board to look at his request to 

install a field driveway on the south side of 54th Ave, section 34.  He 

indicated this would alleviate the problem of soil compaction on the 

headlands.   The board discussed his request and informed him any decision 

would not be made until the next meeting scheduled for October 21, 2019. 

Item2:  The board looked at a request from B. Gasner to install a field 

drive on 100th Ave, section 28.  The location is on a dead end road south I-

90.  The board agreed a culvert would not be required.  Mr. Gasner also 

indicated he would remove a field driveway located on Co. Rd 129.  Mr. 

O'Neill informed him he would need to contact the Olmsted County since 

the township has not authority over that road. 

Item 3:  The board than looked at the location of Mr. Strain's request 

to install a field driveway on 90th Ave. between sections 17 & 18 20 & 21.  

This has been a issue of dispute between the two landowners.  The road does 

not run true north and south but rather varies 1st east onto section 18 21 land 

and than west onto section 17 20.  The section line has been identified via a 

survey from G cube survey company.  The board agreed where Mr. Strain 

wants the driveway is acceptable and he can proceed, as approved at the 

September meeting of the board. 

Mr. O'Neill will check with the county property records in an attempt 

to identify the exact center of the road.   

Mr. O'Neill also proposed to closed the road north of the new Strain 

driveway, provided the parties can come to an agreement that would provide 

access for Olmsted County Parks Department, the Hiawatha Snow Seekers 

Snowmobile club and the two landowners.  Mr. O'Neill will investigate this 

possibility. 

Respectfully submitted  

 

Daniel E. O'Neill  

Eyota Township Board Chair 



Minutes approved on October 21st by township board and Amended as 

indicated above on November 18, 2019 and approved changes by D O’Neill 

and B Halvorson, Board Members 

 

 


